
25 January 2022 

 

Dear colleague,  

On Wednesday, 19 January the Prime Minister announced that the Government was 

ending England’s ‘Plan B’ measures. This included the lifting of the recommendation that 

face coverings be worn in secondary classrooms from Thursday, 20 January, and the rules 

requiring face coverings in communal areas in all schools from Thursday, 27 January. The 

latest guidance for schools is available by clicking here.  

Given the high case numbers and absences in school age children and staff, we, and an 

increasing number of organisations, including NHS leaders, have voiced concerns that this 

political decision by the Prime Minister is both premature and extremely risky. We are also 

concerned at the lack of scientific evidence provided by the Government to justify this 

decision.  

We all want to see face coverings removed as soon as possible but to do so at a time of 

very high cases rates in schools risks even more infections and even more disruption. 

Secondary school pupils are facing exams this year. The priority, therefore, should have 

been to do everything possible to protect in-person education. 

We are pleased that some employers and schools have already decided to communicate 

that that they will continue to encourage the use of face coverings by staff and secondary 

students (unless medically exempt) in classrooms and communal areas. This includes one 

of the largest national multi-academy trusts, Oasis Community Learning. We would, 

therefore, strongly urge you to do the same, to help reduce the risk of transmission and 

disruption and to protect in-person learning.  

 

 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu1584542.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fss%2Fc%2FatcYNHk4Eh2YdGnwBh-YDMBs2hFbDISQZaFuKlsZhANXm2Pb172IEIL23YDhszqFS3ROx0NRcvEOW8PO_J2apP-oqHHp7s9kfa2LE4G0oWejCBEeoMSwRy8Bw8WwQdtv41vKL2JJzFZEJjcMMVE_AwYCwt8HFAI6FqRbloA61N9MCKoxniqxd58XA2fgHrqeLmqw9N6bbAtwe1Vdhe3VaQOAh5vHwtArKz1E_eE7yROM7qIKdc7rO0WFOJTXVC7NDxzsNqhJjUlGT_kT19hRE8B28G6vZsnEobda_RQ7w3FSQ6eby3qGDv2fspJWmIuGBYmOih0fcmaVNVGaSnRgpPAYytuGnc0drH6dDUQ3IXH4MQ8kQuliYw-r5a92fST3V2aAZpVNdGLhPX8EsGaisK9kqV1w6zgfl9T71s06jrAm2dHPTj0wQS5ZgUFSR2vuHjRiY_vXnzvcUNbNZJRybA%2F3j1%2FxlwfK1uqQQaZiMzcPCS0Ng%2Fh0%2F1hUxbC3M_ZizBGUKeXF6Hl8J1FEsMDxYGNgd2dP_fVs&data=04%7C01%7Cmatthew.goodman%40neu.org.uk%7C3dad3185c719408ca16d08d9e0e5d6db%7Ccc5d511d8e2a474193fd9db7b681ded5%7C1%7C0%7C637788100019558713%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=OT0n7E19Thhq067yjsvQbmsyxXYYVJbhMsUdHA0UDBw%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fu1584542.ct.sendgrid.net%2Fss%2Fc%2FatcYNHk4Eh2YdGnwBh-YDMBs2hFbDISQZaFuKlsZhANXm2Pb172IEIL23YDhszqFS3ROx0NRcvEOW8PO_J2apP-oqHHp7s9kfa2LE4G0oWejCBEeoMSwRy8Bw8WwQdtv41vKL2JJzFZEJjcMMVE_AwYCwt8HFAI6FqRbloA61N9MCKoxniqxd58XA2fgHrqeLmqw9N6bbAtwe1Vdhe3VaQOAh5vHwtArKz1E_eE7yROM7qIKdc7rO0WFOJTXVC7NDxzsNqhJjUlGT_kT19hRE8B28G6vZsnEobda_RQ7w3FSQ6eby3qGDv2fspJWmIuGBYmOih0fcmaVNVGaSnRgpPAYytuGnc0drH6dDUQ3IXH4MQ8kQuliYw-r5a92fST3V2aAZpVNdGLhPX8EsGaisK9kqV1w6zgfl9T71s06jrAm2dHPTj0wQS5ZgUFSR2vuHjRiY_vXnzvcUNbNZJRybA%2F3j1%2FxlwfK1uqQQaZiMzcPCS0Ng%2Fh0%2F1hUxbC3M_ZizBGUKeXF6Hl8J1FEsMDxYGNgd2dP_fVs&data=04%7C01%7Cmatthew.goodman%40neu.org.uk%7C3dad3185c719408ca16d08d9e0e5d6db%7Ccc5d511d8e2a474193fd9db7b681ded5%7C1%7C0%7C637788100019558713%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=OT0n7E19Thhq067yjsvQbmsyxXYYVJbhMsUdHA0UDBw%3D&reserved=0


No-one wishes to see further pupil or staff absences and we are clear that the 

proportionate measures in our checklist will help to reduce transmission risk and keep 

classrooms and schools fully open.  

Yours sincerely, 


